MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL
APRIL 19, 2022
	
The Butler City Council met in regular session on Tuesday, April 19, 2022, at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall, 22 West Ohio with Mayor Henry presiding. The following Councilmen were present:

	
ROLL CALL







OTHERS PRESENT


OTHER GUEST


PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE


APPROVE CONSENT AGENDA











PRESENTATION OF PLAQUES FOR OLD CITY COUNCIL


ACCEPT CERTIFIED ELECTION RESULTS FROM COUNTY CLERK









ADMINSTER THE OATH OF OFFICE TO THE NEWLY ELECTED CITY COUNCIL 


ADMINSITER THE OATH OF OFFICE TO THE NEWLY ELECTED MAYOR

ROLL CALL




ELECTION OF MAYOR 
PRO-TEM



ADDITION/DELETION TO AGENDA

SCHEDULED GUEST 

COMMITTEE REPORTS


BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS


UNFINSHED BUSINESS

Feral Cats 















Shooting Range 







 PUBLIC HEARING


BILLS, ORDINANCES, RESOLUTIONS, POLICIES AND PROCLAMATIONS

Resolution #467









Resolution #468







REPORTS

City Clerk















Police Chief


City Attorney


City Administrator 


Public Works

Code Enforcement

Fire Chief


Mayor


COUNCIL MEMBERS


Rich 





Young 

Liggins


Irick


Douty


Randalls

Behringer

Mallatt

NEW BUSINESS

Cemetery Mower Bids









MEDIA QUESTIONS


CLOSED SESSION










ADJOURN





ATTEST




Corey Snead
City Clerk - MRCC
	
Denny Rich                                  Dale Douty
Timothy Young - Absent             Rebecca Randalls
Doncella Liggins  
Mike Irick                                    Scott Mallatt


Others present were City Administrator Mike West, City Clerk Corey Snead, City Attorney Anthony Hernandez, and Police Chief Jerret Wheatley 

Gayle Alexander, Delbert McDaniel, Melvin Ewing, and Brenda Cecil 

Mayor Henry led the pledge of allegiance.


Motion by Rich, seconded by Douty to approve the minutes of the Regular Session and Closed Session of April 5, 2022. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.

Motion by Rich, seconded by Liggins to approve the bills presented for payment. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.

Motion by Rich, seconded by Liggins to approve the travel/training request. 
Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.

Mayor Henry recognized Councilmen Alan J. Mundey and Lance Sargent and thanked them for their service. 

Snead read the election results from the April 5th election. 
Mayor – James W. Henry 215 votes
Ward 1 Councilman – Denny Rich 33 votes 
Ward 2 Councilwoman – Doncella Liggins 50 votes 
Ward 3 Councilwoman – Rebecca Randalls 63 votes 
Ward 4 Councilman – Jason Weaver 24 votes and Carmen Behringer 49 votes 
Motion by Irick to accept the certified election results from the Bates County Clerk, seconded by Liggins. 
Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.

Snead administered the oath of office to Councilman Denny Rich, Councilwoman Doncella Liggins, Councilwoman Rebecca Randalls, and Councilwoman Carmen Behringer.

Snead administered the oath of office to Mayor James W. Henry. 


Denny Rich                                  Dale Douty
Timothy Young - Absent             Rebecca Randalls
Doncella Liggins                         Carmen Behringer 
Mike Irick                                    Scott Mallatt

Liggins nominated Denny Rich for Mayor Pro-Tem, seconded by Mallatt. 
With no other nominations from the floor Denny Rich was elected Mayor Pro-Tem by acclamation. 

None 

None  
 
None
 
None 



City Attorney Anthony Hernandez presented the possibility of having cat colonies to help with the feral cat population. Under this provision a person would be allowed to have multiple cats with a permit being issued. The cats would have to be sprayed and neuter and the owner of the colony would have rules and regulations to follow. If the rule and regulations are not followed the permit can be taken away. There was also discussion that we do not have the facilities to hold all these cats if they are captured. We currently only have room to hold two cats at our facilities. Hernandez also suggested amending the ordinances to allow for a cat nuisance. That way we would have something to enforce on the issue. The Mayor suggested that this topic be moved to the Public Safety Committee for further discussion. Douty called for a committee meeting on May 3rd at 6:00 p.m. 

West reported that he has spoken with out insurance agent, about the additional coverage that would be needed to allow the public to use the range. It would raise out premium by $5,000.00 a year. There was support to move forward with the range for law enforcement currently and wait on having the public use it. Chief Wheatley said we could not really move forward until he hears back from Sheriff Anderson. 

None 

[bookmark: _Hlk83979123] 

[bookmark: _Hlk99101587]
[bookmark: _Hlk100906712]Resolution #467 
[bookmark: _Hlk100906972]A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR AND CITY CLERK TO EXECUTE THE CONTRACT DOCUMENTS FOR THE BUTLER MEMORIAL AIRPORT PROJECT AIP (21-021A-2) AIRFIELD PAVEMENT MAINTENANCE AND BUM PROJECT NO. 21-021-A-3 FOR ROTATING BEACON HEAD REHABILITATION.                                                                            
Motion by Irick to approve resolution #467, seconded by Douty. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.
[bookmark: _Hlk100927237]Resolution # 468
A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR AND CITY CLERK TO EXECUTE THE AGREEMENT FOR THE STRUCTURAL INSPECTION OF THE BUTLER FIRE STATION.
Motion by Douty to approve resolution #468, seconded by Irick. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.
Snead reported about the upcoming elected official training conference and the official training seminar. The auditors will be on site May 23-26 to conduct the audit. We will have a grand opening for the park in May once some final details are completed. The Butler FFA Chapter will be doing the flowers around the square again this year. Snead reported that the one handicap porta pot the city had been destroyed in an accident. That we would like to purchase a new one for the Kenton and Friends Playground. That there was $5,000.00 in last year budget for porta pots that has not been used yet. On The Go John’s was able to give a bid of $4,585.00 for a handicap and three regular porta pots. Sustainable Supply was able to give a bid of $5,495.51 for the handicap and three regular porta pots. Motion by Liggins to accept the bid from On The Go John’s for the four porta pots, seconded by Irick. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.
Steven Grindstaff was hired as a new police officer earlier tonight. He will start at once. 

The Elected Officials Training Friday April 22, 2022, in Independence MO. 

The green space project has started. They began with dirk work and planting grass in the area. 

No Report. 
No Report.
No Report.

Welcomed Carmen Behringer to City Council. It will be good again to have a full council. 

[bookmark: _Hlk508882280]That we might want to look at an ordinance for Utility Terrain Vehicles (UTV). They are becoming extremely popular to drive around on the streets. Chief Wheatley did point out we have an ordinance on file for these. That they must have a driver license to operate them, as well as having seatbelts, lights and a flag.   
No Report.
No Report.
Welcomed Behringer to City Council. Kudos to Trent, Scott, and the Parks Department on getting things accomplished with our park system.  
No Report. 

No Report. 

No Report.

No Report.


There are two bids for a Ferris mower for the cemetery. Family Center in Harrisonville for $13,540.35 and Midwest Lumber for $14,699.00. Ferris mowers are backed up on production and neither store can guarantee when they will have a mower. Family Center is requiring a $200 deposit on the mower. Midwest Lumber is not requiring a deposit and we would be first on the list when a mower comes. Motion by Mallatt to accept the bid from Midwest Lumber for $14,699.00, seconded by Douty. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.
None  

Motion by Irick to go into closed session, seconded by Douty
Roll Call vote.
Motion passes with the following votes:
Denny Rich-Aye                           Tray Douty -Aye
Timothy Young-Absent                Rebecca Randalls-Aye
Doncella Liggins-Aye                   Carmen Behringer - Aye 
Mike Irick-Aye                              Scott Mallatt –Aye


There being no further business, motion by Liggins to adjourn the regular session council meeting, seconded by Irick. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.


                                     ___________________________
                                              Mayor James W. Henry

	
	






